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This week we paused, reflected, and remembered the special place we call home. Some classes 
also reflected on the people whose sacrifice shaped the world we live in today. To commemorate 
Remembrance Day, our Grade 3-6 students joined for prayer and reflection as part of our Monday 
morning gatherings and the whole school paused shortly before 11:00am to be still together. 
 
Over recent weeks, our Prep - Grade 6 students have been undertaking annual PAT testing. This 
point in time information assists us greatly to inform our teaching and learning practices - affirming 
programs and decisions or outlining areas for growth. Our data across recent years is 
overwhelmingly positive, which validates the hard work and effort of all stakeholders within our 
school: families, staff and most importantly, students. 
 
Next Tuesday our new school counsellor begins. Due to reasons beyond our control, we have been 
without a school counsellor for several weeks and look forward to this essential component of our 
wellbeing approach being back in action. Families of students who access this service should 
expect a call over coming weeks from our new counsellor. 
 
We have a number of staffing announcements to share as we progress towards the end of the 
school year. Please note that class teacher information will be communicated as soon as it is 
finalised, in coming weeks. 
 
Mrs Nikita Williams and her husband Marc are expecting their first child early 2025. A huge 
congratulations to them both as they enter the chapter of parenthood. Nikita will take leave for the 
entirety of 2025 and rejoin us in 2026. 
 
Mrs Kate Jackson and Miss Elise Jackson have informed us of their ongoing desire to learn, grow 
and explore northern Western Australia and have resigned from their positions at Immaculate Heart. 
The Jackson family connection to our school runs deep, with Kate being a part of the community 
for several decades. We will formally farewell and celebrate their contributions in coming weeks.  

 
 

Loving God, 
You sent Your only Son to show us how to 
live a life of love and compassion. 
We pray that we can bring Your kingdom 
by building a world where all humanity 
can experience peace and security. 

 
 



 

 
 

Last weekend, Miss Millie Cooke and her now husband, Louis, tied the knot! A big congratulations 
to Millie and Louis, and the whole IHMS community wish them all the best in married life. 
 
Recently, Miss Madelyn Halouvas was successful in her ongoing teacher application and will join 
our team from 2025. Madelyn brings a depth and breadth of experience to IHMS, having taught 
across Catholic dioceses in Victoria and Queensland. Maddy is part of our staff already for Term 4, 
learning lots about our teaching and learning philosophy, whilst getting to know all our young 
people. 
 
Together we grow, 
Jackson. 
 
 
Giving Tree Christmas Appeal 
 
Our Junior Joey’s and Mr Treweek have launched the Giving 
Tree Christmas Appeal for 2024. Although Christmas is a time of 
joy for many of us, some in our community need some support 
to make it so. Please see all details for this worthwhile initiative 
below. 

 
 
  



 

 
 

Grades 3-6 Southern Primary Schools Basketball Tournament 
 

Huge efforts from our Grade 3/4 students on the courts last weekend. Lots of grit, perseverance and 
determination seeing some great improvement and success across the Tournament. This brings us 
to the end of the Immaculate Heart ‘basketball season’. One last big thank you to all the parents 
and staff who assisted along the way. 

 

Nurturing Hearts 
 

  



 

 
 

Capital Works - Building Project 
 
Walk through video 
 
Grade 2 are now settled into their new classroom location, our former library. This space has come 
together incredibly well. Our Grade 2 students have hit the ground running with their learning in the 
new space and are loving the separate mat and desk areas! 
 
This week, our Grade 3/4 classes transition from their classrooms to the hall. In a similar vein to the 
library, the hall will be transformed into two separate learning areas, including some breakout 
spaces. We look forward to watching this one unfold. 
 
From Thursday afternoon (14 November), Discovery OSHC will be based in our Dillon Building (Grade 
5/6). Students attending OSHC can be dropped off and collected from this building for the entirety 
of the building project. The easiest way to access this building is through the staff car park - parking 
on Edge Ave. 
 
 
2025 School Dates 
 
Catholic Education Tasmania has released the following school dates for 2025. 
 

Term One Resumes (Teaching Staff) 3 February 2025 

Term One Resumes (Students) 7 February 2025 

Term One Concludes (Students) 10 April 2025 

Term One Concludes (Teaching Staff) 11 April 2025 

Term One Student (Non-Attendance Time) 14 April 2025 – 25 April 2025 

Easter (Good Friday) 18 April 2025 

Easter (Easter Monday) 21 April 2025 

Easter (Easter Tuesday) 22 April 2025 

Term Two (Staff and Students Resume) 28 April 2025 

Term Two (Concludes) 4 July 2025 

Term Two Student Non-Attendance Time 7 July 2025 – 21 July 2025 

Term Three Resumes (Teaching Staff) 21 July 2025 

Term Three Resumes (Students) 22 July 2025 

Term Three Concludes 26 September 2025 

Term Three Student Non-Attendance Time 29 September 2025 – 13 October 2025 

Term Four Resumes (Teaching Staff) 13 October 2025 

Term Four Resumes (Students) 14 October 2025 

Term Four Concludes (Students and Teaching Staff) 18 December 2025* 
 

 
Calendar 
 
Please click here for our school calendar:  School Calendar 

https://vimeo.com/889302357/758277fbc5
https://ihms.tas.edu.au/news-events/calendar/?cid=my-calendar&mont


 

 
 

 
 
 
 Calendar of Events 

Fri 15 Nov Nurturing Hearts (Birth to 4 years) 9.00am – 10.30am 
Mon 18 - Wed 20 Nov Grade 5 Camp 
Tue 19 Nov Prep Bush School 
Wed 20 Nov Pre Kinder Parent Information Session 6.00pm – 7.00pm 
Wed 20 Nov Grade 6 MJR Day 
Wed 20 Nov Uniform Shop open 2.30pm - 4.00pm 
Thu 21 Nov One Day School 2025 Parent Information Session 7.00pm – 8.00pm 
Fri 22 Nov Nurturing Hearts (Birth to 4 years) 9.00am – 10.30am 
Mon 25 Nov Grade 7 Orientation Day (respective colleges) 
Tue 26 Nov Prep & Grade 6 Class Liturgy 
Tue 26 Nov Kinder & Grade 5 Class Liturgy 
Wed 27 Nov Prep Excursion to the Botanical Gardens Pantomime 
Wed 27 Nov Grade 4 Bush School 
Wed 27 Nov Uniform Shop open 2.30pm – 4.00pm 


